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Upcoming Dates  

Term 3  Week 1   Issue 19  19th July 2019  

JUL Thursday 

18th 

Student Leadership 

Day at Halls Gap ñ

Years 5 & 6 

 Tuesday 

23rd 

P & F Meeting ñ7pm  

 Monday 

29th 

First Aid and CPR 

training ñNhill  

AUG Thursday 1st Hockey 7s  

 Friday 2nd  Athletic sports day  

 Tuesday 

13th 

Kinder visit 

 19 ð23 Book week  

 Friday 30th  Fatherõs Day footy 

SEP Thursday 

19th 

School Concert  

Buddy time  



From the Principal  
 

3. Schools must intentionally grow and 

develop essential skills.   Because essential skills 

are needed, schools have a responsibility to 

nurture these skills in students.  

4. Learning spaces enable essential skill 

development .  By rearranging the layout of 

classrooms and other learning areas essential 

skill growth can occur.  Creating different 

learning zones through thoughtful placement 

of furniture and different types of furniture 

allows for students to learn in a place that 

best suits them.  Student engagement 

increases and learning improves.  

So what might you see?  Look carefully in the 

classrooms and you will see different learning 

zones: 

Caves ð an area to be alone and to reflect or 

work independently, without interruption or 

distraction from others.  This could be a 

sectioned off nook or even a table facing the 

wall.  

Campfires ð a place for a community of 

learners to sit together, listen to each other 

and learn.  This could be a small round table 

or a standing desk (some teachers have even 

repurposed their teacher desks).  

Watering holes ð a place for learning from 

peers in small groups.  This could be a cluster 

of desks or a mat on the floor.  

You may also see Mountain tops and plains.  

Students are learning how they are expected 

to learn (dispositions) in these spaces.  Initial 

reactions from students have been very 

positive and teachers are already noticing 

greater student engagement.  

Parents and community members are 

welcome to see the learning spaces for 

yourself and chat to the teachers.  One 

anonymous community member has already 

provided us with this feedback:  

§ I loved the eagerness of the children to 

show me their new learning spaces;  

§ I loved exploring the new learning 

spaces myself;  

§ I love, love, loved how each of the 

learning spaces were different in each 

classroom ñand tailored to the learning 

needs of the students.  

Welcome to Term 3.  I hope you had an 

enjoyable holiday.  It has been lovely to see 

the students start the new term with 

enthusiasm.  

Term 3 promises to be an exciting term.  From 

being a footy follower I have often heard the 

3rd quarter of a game being referred to as the 

premiership quarter, when a team may push 

ahead and gain the ascendency.  Our school 

year can be a bit like that, when students in 

Term 3 push ahead with productive learning 

and make positive progress.  

Various events are happening this term, so I 

encourage you to refer to the calendar in the 

newsletter and keep up to date with any 

communication from the school.  We are 

looking forward to the upcoming Athletics 

Day, Fatherõs Day, Concert and more. 

You may have noticed some changes  

During the holidays staff were busy 

transforming learning spaces in their 

classrooms and around the school.  You may 

have noticed some furniture missing or 

repurposed, new furniture, bags being stored 

in different areas, and more.  

So, why the change?  Essentially itõs to improve 

student learning and engagement. There are 

layers of reasons behind this:  

1. Education is transforming.  If you look at a 

grainy black and white photo of a classroom 

from the 1920s youõre likely to see students 

sitting in rows of desks with the teacher at the 

front.  Nearly a hundred years later some 

classrooms look very similar.  Students have 

different learning styles and different learning 

needs and schools must provide learning 

spaces that are flexible and adaptable to 

cater for these differences.     

2. Essential skills are a priority.   Current and 

predicted future trends indicate that essential 

skills are needed.  Skills such as collaboration, 

problem solving, communication, creativity 

and adaptability are required for current and 

future workplaces.  Academic ability is still 

important, but must be coupled with essential 

skills. 

 



The purpose of this roster is to have a group 

of people available to fix any small 

maintenance issues that arise. If they occur 

in your month, you may be called upon to 

help.  

July/August  

Chris Schnaars , Peter Bone, 

Nathan Albrecht, Stephen 

Allen, Clint Beattie, Josh 

Bedford, Shane Grover, 

Johnny Muller, Dean Wheaton  

Maintenance Roster  

 

And finally . . .  

Our chapel theme for this term is The Parables 

of Jesus.  You are very welcome to attend our 

chapels at 9.00am on Friday.  

Every blessing for your week,  

Damon Prenzler  


